Town of Elk Mound Board Meeting- June 3, 2024


The Town of Elk Mound Board met at 5:00 p.m. on Monday June 3, 2024.  

Notice of the Meeting was posted in compliance with State Law.

Present were Town Chairman Tony Christopherson, Supervisor Dennis Rhead, and Supervisor Jeff Klemp.

In Open Meeting, the Board discussed the cost of lawn cutting services at the Town Hall.  It was agreed unanimously that $30.00 was a reasonable charge and would be honored.

Discussion about Flatland Inspection charges for a local resident rebuilding a home that had been destroyed in a fire seemed high and partially unnecessary.  Based on emails from Mr. Flatland, prior to entering a contract with him on behalf of the Town, seem to indicate inspection service costs would be substantially less than the recent inspection charges sent the local resident.  The Board agreed further discussion with Mr. Flatland is necessary.

The Board traveled to perform visual inspection of all the highlighted roads on the attached list.  The purpose was for the Board to identify which roads would be best repaired with our current budget and which roads would have to wait.  

After much discussion and debate, the following were determined to be the roads most urgently in need of repair.

1) 530th Ave (Muddy Creek Lane)

2) 870th St. N. (Suggested spray patching to the rumble strip)

3) 595th Ave 

If the Town has additional budget, chip sealing any other road on the list is warranted. 

The Board met with Mr. Parker, a resident on the recently rebuilt 620th Ave at the corner with 785th St. while inspecting his driveway culvert with had not been replaced as part of the rebuild.  The Board did not know why.  However, Mr. Parker indicated he intended to repave/rebuild his driveway and the Board agreed it would provide him a culvert (15 inch, 30 feet long) for installation about 3-4 inches higher than the current culvert in the location.  Chairman Christopherson has Mr. Parker’s telephone number for future contact as Mr. Parker is unsure when he will be redoing his driveway.

The meeting adjourned upon return to the Town Hall at approximately 7:45 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Jeffrey Klemp, Supervisor 1
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